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President’s Message 

Meetings: 

Board Meeting Pot Luck 
Monday, June 6th, 6:00pm 
at Mary Casner’s home. 

Guild Meeting and Pot Luck:  
Monday June 13th - 6 PM 
at Garden 
Road 
Elementary 
School. 

Friendship Quilters of San Diego 

www.friendshipquilterssd.org 
Don Russell: Webmaster 
Linda Card: Newsletter Editor 

 

Patchwork Post 

Hi All, 

Here we are at the end of the guild year.  As I 
reflect back I am so honored to be a part of 
Friendship Quilters.  What a great group of 
people we have gathered!  Timing requires 
that I write this just after having finished our 
May meeting.  I came home from that meeting 
and was reflecting on the evening.  I was so 
thankful for all those who helped set up and 
take down all the quilt racks, quilt squares, 
chairs, tables and speaker quilts and equip-
ment last night.  We had a lot to do and it 
went quickly and easily with so many chip-
ping in.  This is a wonderful guild - thanks to  

Membership 

everyone who helps with-
out recognition through-
out the year!  As I began 
to think about thanking 
everyone I considered singling out a few – it 
would be easy to do – but then I thought no, 
as last night demonstrated it is EVERYone 
who makes this guild run.  Thank you, thank 
you to everyone who has done every job – big 
and small. 

I wish you all a relaxing, fun-filled summer.  
As the song says…”See you in September” 

Mary  Casner, President 

Thank you to those who chose early renewal of their membership dues at the May meet-
ing.  If you haven’t had a chance to pay your dues, now’s the time.  Memberships expired 
at the end of May and for your convenience, we have included a membership application in 
this newsletter.  Please complete the form, prior to the meeting and bring it to the Member-
ship Sign-In table.  If you decide to mail it with your payment, your membership card will be 
available at the next meeting.  Your guild membership card also allows you to bring a guest 
for free.  Just show your card when you sign in with your guest. 

Membership Chairs – Susan Axelrod and Ellie Cormier 

E-Mail and Snail Mail 

If you are having any trouble receiving guild mail either electronically or regular mail, 
please see Susan Axelrod at the Membership table.   

4th of July Quilt Show 

What are you doing July 4th? Why not join your fellow quilters at Templar Hall in Old 
Poway Park? Friendship Quilters is having their annual quilt show from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m.  

Volunteers are needed to help with setup on July 3rd and tear down on July 4th.  Volun-
teers are also needed during the show with white glove duty and vote counting. 

If you have a quilt that we can display, please complete the entry form on on page 4 of 
this newsletter. Bring the completed entry form and your quilt to the June meeting.  If you 
are unable to bring the quilt, it can be delivered on July 3rd at Templar Hall in Old Poway 
Park 14134 Midland Rd in Poway.                                                                                                          
Mary Tabar and Irene Ashkenas  4th of July Quilt Show Coordinators                                                           
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Membership    

 

Philanthropy 

I am constantly amazed at how generous you all are. I sent out an email asking for 
volunteers to do a few small tasks and I received lots of replies. All the tasks are 
complete. Carol Weckman sewed Friendship Quilters labels onto the back of quilts 
which makes them ready to be donated.  Lisa Bigelow bound a quilt and will be ma-
chine quilting several over the summer. Audrey Mueller sewed bindings on quilts. 
Lee Olson donated one of her original quilts. New member Mary Lewis turned in 

many original placemats, and Cookie turned in placemats and isolette pieces. 

Thanks to the work of the group who came to the cutting-up party, we now have 

many new and colorful placemat kits ready to check out.  

Look for more invitations to complete small tasks or participate in a sew-a-thon, or 

help out in another cutting-up party.                                                                                                             
Hope Campbell                                                                                                                                                       

Philanthropy 

Welcome to our TWO new members: 

Barbara Kline      Denise Pocholski 

Looking forward to seeing you at future 
meetings.   Welcome ladies!                                                                                                                                             
Cheryl Atkiss                                                                                                                                           
New Member Hostess 

Loot Locker 

We collected $24.50 from the Loot 

Locker this month.      

Cheryl Atkiss 

2011-2012 Officers and       

Committee Chairs 

Office                         Name (s) 

President  Mary Casner     

1st VP – program Valerie Gall   

2nd VP (2012-13) Debra Broyles 

Treasurer  Cheryl Wilson                            

Secretary  LeeMary Heath                          

Membership and                                  
Directory                     Susan Axelrod                                                                                                          

Parliamentarian Susan Axelrod                                            

Advertising, Public                                              
Relations    Roberta  Russell                                                                                           

Philanthropy   Hope Campbell                                    

Philanthropy co-chair   Irene Ashkenas                                  

Door Prizes Sylvia Lovett                                

New Member Hostess  Cheryl Atkiss                            

Newsletter  Dawnell Muecke                          

Mailing  Mary Rozendal                             

Refreshments Kim Baker                                  

Retreats  Lou Pennock                               

Opportunity of the Month  Lisa Bigelow               

Block of the month Linda Kaup                

Block of the month Chris Ezzard                  

Librarian  Holly Torrez  and
  Yvonne Gagne               

Opportunity Quilt (2011)  Karen McCarty              

Opportunity Quilt (2012)                        
                      Rebecca Lighthill        

Sharing  Shelly Gragg                

Telephone Tree Amy Treichler             

Webmaster Don Russell                           

4th of July Quilt Show  Mary Tabar and                
  Irene Ashkenas         

SCCQG   Wendy Mathson 

Retreats 

Our next retreat is Nov. 4-6, 2011.  The cost will be $230.00 
for a shared room and $300.00 for a private room.  I will begin 
taking sign-ups at the September meeting. Hope you can      

attend.    Lou 

Block Exchange 

Two members, at the May meeting, requested pattern  information regard-

ing Suzanne Taylor's blocks at the block exchange reveal. 

Contact Ann Albertson 858-451-0013,      aalberts@san.rr.com or see her at 

the meeting and she will have a copy of the pattern for you. 
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Summer Birthdays 

, hen quicker methods were being discovered, 

 

 

 

Another “thank you”  for 

The Jinny Beyer event 
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Refreshments 

I have enjoyed being the refreshments chairperson these past ? years but it's time someone else got to 
have a little fun.  Please welcome Kim Baker as your new chairperson.  She is fairly new to the guild and I 
would like to thank her for stepping up and getting involved.  She will be setting up the refreshment tables at 
the June meeting since I will be traveling back from northern California that day and probably won't be back 
in time for the meeting. Here is a suggestion of what to bring to the pot luck depending on what your last initial 
is:                                                                                                                                                                                        
                      A - H =  Appetizer or salad          I  -  R =  main dish               S -  Z =  dessert                                  
Thanks and I'll see you next year.        Lou 

Library News from Holly and Yvonne 

 We do not bring the Library Books to the June meet-
ing.  We will have our table set up just to collect all the 
returning books.  We ask that everyone return all the 
books that have been borrowed so we can do the annual 
summer inventory.  

We will have a rack of free magazines that have been con-
tributed by members. 

 We are already collecting names of new books that are 
going to be published over the summer.  We will be mak-
ing up our Library Wish List - and hope that you will let 
us know if you see or hear of any books that we should 
buy.  We are interested in any comments or suggestions 
you may have about ways to improve our library. 

 Reminder:  if you are weeding our your own library - 
please let us have the books you no longer want to 
keep.  We will auction them to raise additional money for 
our guild books. 

Just call Yvonne or Holly and we will pick 
them up anytime over the summer. 

See you at the Library Table! 

Yvonne Gagne - Email: ydgagne@yahoo.com                      
Phone: 858-693-3904     

Hollly Torrez  Email:  Hollyt888@sbcglobal.net              
Phone:  858-484-8999 

Fat Quarter pack from Clothworks – Jerre Mayer 

Fat Quarter pack from Red Rooster – Lou Pennock 

2 Patterns – Elaine Bierman 

Fusi Boo Batting – Norma Hafley 

Tote – Maryln Phillips 

Mountain Mist Gold Fuse and Quilt in a Day Triangle 

Square Up Ruler – Cathy Castleberry 

7” Spring Hoop and Mountain Mist Gold Fuse – Cheryl 

Cooper 

$10.00 Gift Certificate from Quilters Paradise – Carol 

Weckman 

$10.00 Gift Certificate from Quilters Paradise – Mary 

Olson 

Book – Simple Blessings – Rebecca Lighthill 

Book – Quilts with a Spin – Carol Gilbert 

Book – Super Simple Squares – Patty Stevenson            

Roberta Russell 

Door Prizes 

Old Poway Park   

4th of July 2011 

Quilt Show  

at Templar  Hall 

10am  - 4pm 

(entry form on page 9) 
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 Calendar of Events 

Ontario Open Art Exhibition May 6—Jun 19, 2011 at Museum of History and Art, Ontario, 225 South Euclid Ave., On-

tario, CA 91762. Phone (909) 395-2510                                                                                                                            

The MountainView Chapter of the Embroiderers’ Guild of America proudly presents “Return to South Africa” featuring 

Leora Raikin of African Folklore Embroidery.  Saturday, June 25, 2011 at Howard Johnson’s (formerly Anaheim Park Hotel) 22 

West Houston Avenue, Fullerton, California, 714-992-1700MINI SAFARI: 9:00 am to 11:00 am - Coffee, Lecture, Exhibit and Op-

portunities - $10 ticket   MEDIUM SAFARI: 9:00 am to 1:00 pm – Coffee, Lecture Exhibit, Opportunities and Lunch - $25ticket 

FULL SAFARI: 9:00 am to 2:30 pm - Coffee, Lecture, Exhibit, Opportunities, Teaching for Beginner to Advanced Levels of Afri-

can Folklore Embroidery, Complete Kit and Lunch - $69 ticket                                                                                                                                                    

36th Annual Sisters Outdoor Quilt Show™ Saturday, July 9, 2011;9:30 am to 5:00 pm (Always on 

the second Saturday in July). We invite you, your friends & family to join us for the most vibrant day of 

the year in Sisters. Over 1300 quilts from around the world will cover our 1880's-style town in rich tex-

ture and color.                                                                                                                                                                                                    

July 10-15, 2011 - Quilt Camp in the Pines, Northern Arizona University, Flagstaff,AZ check the website 

www.quiltcamp.com for info on teachers and new classes being offered.                                                                                               

CVQG Quilt Show at Bonita Historical Museum July 20—Oct 1—call Janet Stevenson , 619-422-7388  or Email: 

bobscww@cox.net for more information.                                                                                                                          

Machine Quilters Exposition—MQX West at the Oregon Convention Center in Portland, Oregon  October 11-15, 2011.  A to-

tally new quilt show,  MQX West Quilt Show will be hosted in Oregon.  MQX West is like it’s big sister MQX  EAST held in 

New England in the spring.  This new quilt show promises beautiful quilts, wonderful vendors and exciting prizes.                                                                                                                                                      

Pacific International Quilt Festival XX October 13 - 16, 2011 in Santa Clara, CA. PIQF returns to Santa Clara, 

CA with a spectacular collection of over 800 quilts and works of wearable and textile art. This well-recognized and larg-

est quilt show on the west coast, known to quilters as P.I.Q.F., is held at the Santa Clara Convention Center in the 

greater San Francisco Bay Area. Not only does this incredible event feature astounding works of quilt art, it also offers a 

wide array of workshops and lectures presented by world-renowned instructors. A 300 booth Merchants Mall can be 

found with the best in fabrics, notions, machines, wearable art and everything for the quilter, artist and home sewer. 

  

Remember to frequent the individuals and businesses that advertise in our the  newsletter 

and be sure to thank them for their support of our Guild. 

Thank you….Thank you very much 
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Membership Application 

 
Approved Budget 
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Friendship Quilters  4th of July Quilt Show Entry Form           

 

Quilt Name ________________________________________________________________ 

 

Pieced by __________________________________________________________________ 

 

Quilted by _________________________________________________________________ 

 

Telephone #________________________________________________________________ 

Due to space constraints, some quilts may not be displayed 



 

 

Next General Meeting 

June 13th, 2011 
� Name Tag 

� Your Mug 

� Library Books / Birthday Book Donations 

� Donations for the Loot Locker 

� Items for Sharing 

Doors Open for Setup      6:00pm 

Tables Ready                   6:30pm 

Don’t forget to bring your pot luck dish for sharing.  
See page 4 for suggested dish assignment.          
Please help put chairs away after the meeting 

 

Friendship Quilters Guild of San Diego is a non profit corporation 

organized to educate the community and to promote interest in all forms 

of quilting.  General Guild meetings are held the second Monday of the 

month.  Please check each month’s newsletter for up-to-date location 

information. 

Annual membership is $25 from June 1 through May 31 of the following 

year.  At the January meeting, membership dues are reduced to $15 for 

the remainder of our fiscal year.  Members who are unable to attend the 

meetings or enjoy the benefits of regular membership may pay $10 per 

year for a “Newsletter-only” membership and pay the guest fee of $5 per 

meeting on the occasions when they are able to attend a meeting. 

More information is available on our website at 

www.friendshipquilterssd.org.  

The Patchwork Post is published monthly for members and neighboring 

guilds.  Comments and articles are always welcome and may be mailed to 

the Newsletter Editor, Friendship Quilters, PO Box 1174, Poway, CA 92074 

or sent to legcard@gmail.com .  Deadline for submissions is the Friday 

following the general meeting. 

To advertise in the Patchwork Post, contact the Advertising Chair at 

fandrrussell@cox.net. 

Articles in this newsletter may be reprinted if proper credit is given.  

Copyrighted artwork may not be reprinted without written permission of 

the artist. 

 

 

Friendship Quilters of San Diego meet at  

Garden Road Elementary School 

14614 Garden Road 

 Poway, CA 92064-5299 


